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Mr. President,

Croatia welcomes the fact that Belarus has acceded to a number of international agreements in the field of human rights. We were pleased to hear that cooperation between the Government and the civil society organizations is improving. However, much more needs to be done. 
 The few of the most urgent areas are the right to peaceful assembly and freedom of expression. We would like to underline that the right to freedom of assembly is protected by the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR), which was signed and ratified by Belarus. Another critical issue is the Law on Mass Events that effectively hinders the right of assembly. 
The fact that opposition and human rights activists are still subject to arbitrary administrative prosecution and detention, does not correspond to democratic values and standards.
 Croatia recommends that Belarus:
1.  Amends the Law on Mass Events in order to enable for the right to peaceful assembly to be exercised more easily.
2.  Ensures conditions for the opposition and human rights activists to freely work and express their views without fear of unsubstantiated prosecution.
Thank you.
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